BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – DECEMBER 2010
We shall be holding our annual Coffee and mince pie morning at the Methodist Hall on Wednesday 1st December from 10am to 12 mid-day.  This is always a very relaxed, friendly and enjoyable event and we look forward to seeing you.   Please do come along and support us.

The talk on Prostate Cancer given by Dr Irwin was a great success attended by about 45 gentlemen and I have had a lot of positive feedback from it.   Dr Irwin has suggested that in a field where diagnoses and treatment are constantly being re-evaluated and improved, it would be helpful to give another presentation in a year’s time.   Thank you to all who came; it really was a worthwhile evening.
Arrangements for some Surgery and Community Staff to use the Scout Hut car park have been finalized; this should result in more spaces being available in the Surgery car park for patients use and benefit.

Our doctors expect to have the new Surgery entrance door put in before Christmas.  We anticipate that patients finding the existing door heavy and cumbersome will be delighted with the new automatic press button opening option.  There will also be a window in the new door enabling patients entering or leaving, a clear view of anyone coming from the opposite direction. 

There have been intermittent problems with the now antiquated telephone system at the Surgery and work has already started to update and replace it.
Michaela, our Phlebotomist has left and has been replaced by Laura Garcia and I’m sure she will enjoy being part of such a friendly and professional team.   Meanwhile, replacements are still being sought to cover the maternity leave for Dr Leonard and Dr Blundy in the New Year until their return in October 2011.  Inevitably there will be some problems for patients finding a longer than usual wait to see ’their doctor’, but I’m sure patients will be understanding.  Rest assured, you will always be seen in an emergency.
There is still no news about the future of Hinchingbrooke Hospital and we do also await more information about the way in which ‘Clusters’ are expected to evolve in our area.   The former HuntsComm was a trailblazer, demonstrating the value of GPs working together for the benefit of their patients.  It is expected that the Coalition government medical professionals will be monitoring our GPs closely as the PCT cedes responsibility for commissioning Primary and Secondary Healthcare Services to them.

Finally, there is an NHS document called Preferred Priorities for Care [PPC] which provides a very important opportunity for you to think about, discuss and write down your preferences and priorities for care towards the end of your life.  It is entirely optional but can be an invaluable help and guide for family, friends and Carers in understanding what is important to you.  You keep this document and can review and update it as necessary.  Please do ask at the surgery for more details.
On behalf of the Committee, may we wish everyone a healthy, happy and peaceful New Year.

Sue Paul

